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Secretaries Report

September 2019
The three joint secretaries have continued working successfully as a team. As a county we are able to cover our ever-increasing amount of casework efficiently and continue to consult with the many Academy Trusts and the County Council. 
Scott has continued to work hard on training for mental health first aid and his work is having a beneficial impact across the county. He also continues to offer training to schools on e-safety.

Our meetings have been very well attended in the last academic year with an excellent turnout for the inaugural AGM. Members also enjoyed the speaker from Patrons of Reading at our May meeting from which many members were inspired to take back the importance of reading for pleasure message to their schools. We also had the first NEU New to Teaching Conference which was very successful. Our social events have continued to be well attended. The Downham Dinner (held this year in Norwich) was a popular event and a good opportunity for members to hear the current joint National President speak. Our BBQ was a fantastic end of year event with the usual lovely weather! A good opportunity for all of our NEU members to get to know each other in a relaxed and supportive atmosphere. The new term began with our attendance at the Burston Strike Rally where our new banner was proudly paraded. 
